
Main Event – July 15, 2021:
Farewell Dome Of Thunder
Main Event
Date: July 15, 2021
Location: Yuengling Center, Tampa, Florida
Commentators: Kevin Patrick, Byron Saxton

So THIS is the final Thunderdome show because we really can’t
escape that place. As much fun as it would be to see a big
Thunderdome farewell, it is much more likely to be the run of
the mill Main Event, as the show can’t go that long without
disappointing me all over again. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Angel Garza vs. Jaxson Ryker

Ryker powers him into the corner to start so Garza grabs a
somewhat desperate headlock. That’s broken up and Ryker slaps
him in the chest, setting up a slam for two. There’s a release
gordbuster to drop Garza again but Garza runs OUT OF HIS
PANTS. A running dropkick puts Ryker down and Garza actually
wins a strike off. Garza hits a basement dropkick for two and
it’s off to an armbar. Some elbows to the head keep Ryker in
trouble and a bulldog sets up a double arm crank. Back up and
Ryker hits a running shoulder in the corner, followed by a
belly to back suplex. The swinging Boss Man Slam finishes
Garza at 5:03.

Rating: D+. Quick match here with Garza not being able to
survive the INTENSITY that is Ryker. I’m still not sure what
WWE sees in him but I’m sure there is some kind of audience
that likes this guy. You’re only going to get so far under
these circumstances and I think they hit that limit pretty
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firmly.

Don’t try this at home.

From Raw.

Rhea Ripley vs. Natalya

Non-title and Tamina is here too. They go with the grappling
to start and Natalya grabs some rollups for two each. Rhea
takes her outside and hits a quick dropkick to Tamina as we
take an early break. Back with Natalya being knocked off the
top, allowing Rhea to hit a good looking missile dropkick.

A bridging northern lights suplex gets two but Rhea gets sent
into  the  corner  with  her  head  hitting  the  post.  Natalya
powerbombs her out of the corner for two but the Sharpshooter
is blocked. Natalya tries it again and is reversed into the
Prism Trap. With that broken up, Natalya finally gets the
Sharpshooter, only to be rolled into the corner for the break.
Riptide gives Ripley the pin at 9:28.

Rating: C. This is where Natalya keeps her job: she can have a
fine  match  with  just  about  anyone  on  the  roster  and  is
completely dependable. As long as you keep her away from any
microphone, character stuff or storyline, she is a rather
valuable member of the roster. Good stuff here, as Ripley
broke a sweat but won in the end.

Post match, Charlotte comes in to chop block Rhea and the
Figure Four over the apron makes Ripley scream.

Long video on Edge vs. Roman Reigns/the Usos.

From Smackdown.

Here are Paul Heyman and Roman Reigns for a chat. After a long
canned ROMAN SUCKS chant, Reigns talks about how he does not
like Edge suggesting that he is in Reigns’ head. Reigns might
have been a bit scared at Wrestlemania when he was in the



crossface but then he stacked them and pinned them. They even
printed a shirt up about it! Two weeks ago, Edge got to Reigns
because he wasn’t focused. Reigns has some family stuff going
on so let’s deal with that right now.

Cue Jimmy Uso, to say he tried to take care of Edge last week
when Reigns was on vacation. Reigns asks when Jimmy got to
make some decisions for them, but last week wasn’t a vacation.
This brings out Jey Uso, to say Reigns needs to keep his head
up while the brothers win the Tag Team Titles again. Reigns
says Jey hears what he wants to hear it but Reigns wants all
three of them to succeed. They need to do it together though
and everyone hugs.

Toni Storm is on her way to Smackdown. Must be taking the
scenic route.

From Smackdown.

Here is Edge to promise to destroy anyone who gets in his way.
We see Edge crossfacing Roman Reigns and Jimmy Uso, and now he
wants Reigns out here right now. In the locker room, Reigns
says he has this covered and wants the Usos to stay here
(hopefully leaving the keys with Paul Heyman). Reigns comes to
the ring but the Usos follow him out. That isn’t happening
though as Reigns says he has this before slowly getting in the
ring.

The fight is on but here are the returning Mysterios to jump
the Usos. Edge loads up the spear but Jey grabs his leg. Rey
breaks that up and the Mysterios hit a double 619 to the Usos.
The spear drops Jey as Roman leaves like he should be doing.
Edge breaks off a piece of chair to crossface Jey and then
does the same to Jimmy, holding his arm in place for at least
the second time this week. Jey gets it again as Reigns walks
off to end the show. This Edge feud continues to not be good,
but that is kind of the case with everything Edge does outside
of the ring these days.



Mansoor vs. Shelton Benjamin

Shelton takes him down without much effort and a clothesline
makes Mansoor think for a second. Mansoor gets sent to the
floor but lands on his feet as Mustafa Ali comes out to watch.
A dropkick staggers Benjamin for a change but a look at Ali
lets Benjamin knock Mansoor outside.

We  take  a  break  and  come  back  with  Benjamin  grabbing  a
chinlock as Ali has made it down to ringside. Make that a
reverse chinlock before Shelton throws him outside. Ali tells
Mansoor to use his mind instead of his heart before a Russian
legsweep gives Shelton two. We go back to the chinlock but
Mansoor fights up with chops and a jawbreaker. There’s an
enziguri into a DDT for two as Benjamin is in trouble for a
change. Benjamin’s rollup with feet on the ropes gets two so
he yells at Ali. That’s enough of a distraction for Mansoor to
grab his own rollup for the pin at 8:59.

Rating: C-. Just when I’m expecting nothing from Main Event,
they throw me a curve ball with some storyline advancement.
That’s more than I would have expected from this show and that
is a nice thing to be able to say. Granted I could go for
Mansoor doing something other than winning with a bunch of
rollups, but this is probably about as it is getting for him
at the moment.

We look at New Day beating Bobby Lashley and MVP.

From Raw.

Xavier Woods vs. Bobby Lashley

Non-title with Kofi Kingston/MVP at ringside. I’m really not
sure what it means to have a Cell match two weeks ago, then a
tag match, and now a regular match. It’s almost like they
might want to come up with some fresh ideas to set up these
programs. Lashley throws him into the corner to start but
Woods takes the leg out. A step up backsplash gets two but



seems to just annoy Lashley. They head outside with Lashley
sending him hard into the steps as we take a break.

Back with Woods still in trouble but managing a superkick. A
tornado DDT sends Lashley outside and there’s the big flip
dive to take him out again. Back in and a missile dropkick
puts Lashley down, followed by the Crossface to make it worse.
That’s broken up so Lashley hits the huge spinebuster into the
spinning Big Ending for no cover. Instead Lashley takes him
outside for a hard ram into the post and the spear connects
back  inside.  Lashley  still  doesn’t  cover  though….and  gets
small packaged for the pin at 10:19.

Rating: C. They did a nice job with the surprise as they kept
teasing the idea of Lashley costing himself but I didn’t think
they would actually have Woods pin him. It’s certainly an
upset and while I’m not wild on a champion losing, I can live
with the idea of one of the most decorated tag team wrestlers
ever scoring a fluke pin when Lashley got too cocky. Just have
Lashley smash Kingston and things should be fine.

From Raw.

It’s time for the VIP Lounge with a bouncing MVP saying this
should be the Lashley Dome. Next week we are back on the road
(which the fake fans appreciate) so here is Lashley….or at
least  MVP  introducing  him.  Eventually  cue  a  slightly
disheveled Lashley to ask the women to leave. He doesn’t like
what happened earlier and from now on, it is time to be
serious again.

Lashley destroys the entire set, including throwing the love
seat out with no trouble. Sunday is the end of Kofi Kingston,
as Lashley is going to take care of him like he should have
done a long time ago. Lashley leaves and MVP looks scared to
end the show. This was straight fire from Lashley and one of
his best promos ever.

Overall Rating: C-. That’s it for the Thunderdome and it has



overstayed its welcome long enough. I know it was necessary
and about all WWE could do, but there was only so much that
could be done with the idea. This was your run of the mill
Main Event for the most part, and all it made me do was want
to see fans back. They aren’t going to make Main Event better,
but maybe it might mean a little something for a change.

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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